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May 17, 2022 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 21-E-0629 – In the Matter of the Advancement of Distributed Solar 
 

Case 19-E-0735 – Petition of New York State Energy Research and Development Authority Requesting 
 Additional NY-Sun Program Funding and Extension of Program Through 2025 

 
 Case 15-E-0751 – In the Matter of the Value of Distributed Energy Resources (“VDER”) 
 
 Case 14-M-0094 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Consider a Clean Energy Fund 
 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

The below listed leaf, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“Company”), 
are being transmitted for filing in accordance with Order Expanding NY-Sun Program (“Order”) of the Public 
Service Commission (“Commission”), State of New York issued on April 14, 2022 in the above case number. 

 
    Ninth Leaf No. 220.4 
         
    To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective: June 1, 2022 
     
 This filing is made in compliance with Ordering Clause No. 4 of the Order which directed the Company to 
file tariff amendments to modify the Value Stack compensation methodology, specifically the Environmental 
Component rate. The Company has removed reference to the previous Environmental Component rate methodology 
and states that the rate will be shown in a statement filed with the Commission. The Order codified that the 
Environmental Value be fixed moving forward at 3.103 cents per kWh, which is the rate currently reflected in the 
Company’s VDER Value Stack Credit Statement.  
   
 In accordance with Ordering Clause No. 5 of the Order, the requirements of PSL §66(12) (b) and 16 
NYCRR §720-8.1 concerning newspaper publication of the proposed tariff amendments described in Ordering 
Clause No. 4 are waived. 
 
 Attachment A to this filing contains the redlined tariff leaves for these amendments. Please contact the 
undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 

       Sincerely, 

 
       /s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
       Carol Teixeira 
       Manager, NY Electric Pricing 
Enc. 

Carol Teixeira 
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

 Received: 05/17/2022 


